
 

 

SHAFT SLIPFORM 
 
As we continue to make good progress with our works on the Carnwath Road Riverside site, the team are 
preparing for the next phase of works which includes the secondary lining of the shaft within the acoustic 
shed.  As with the main tunnel, this is an additional layer of concrete which will provide the shaft with its 
finished surface ensuring its design life for the next 120 years. 
 
The secondary lining of the shaft will be completed using a slipform technique which requires a constant 
supply of concrete.  Therefore, from Tuesday 24 January for four weeks two concrete lorries per hour will 
be entering and leaving site on a 24/7 basis.   
 
When they arrive at the site, the lorries will be driven straight into the acoustic shed.  Outside of our core 
working hours, the door to the acoustic shed will be closed prior to the unloading of the concrete.   Lorries 
will not be left waiting on Carnwath Road at any time, they will be held at our vehicle holding area on the 
south side of Wandsworth Bridge and called to site when needed. 
 
We apologise in advance for any disturbance this may cause and encourage anyone who has any queries 
or concerns regarding this or our works on our Carnwath Road Riverside site to please contact the Tideway 
Helpdesk on 0800 030 8080 or at helpdesk@tideway.london 
 
If you would like to talk to the team about this particular activity, we will be holding an informal drop-in 
session in the visitor’s centre at our Carnwath Road Riverside office on Wednesday 18 January 6pm-7pm.  
If you are interested in attending, please email us at GetInvolved@tideway.london  
 
If you feel affected by Tideway’s work, you can contact Tideway’s Helpdesk and they will be able to advise 
you on the Independent Compensation Panel (ICP). 
 
Tideway is happy to provide information in other languages and formats such as braille or large 
print. Please contact us: 08000 30 80 80 or helpdesk@tideway.london. 

 

 
 
Duration of work 
• 4 weeks - 24 January 2023 to 21 February 2023 
• Monday to Sunday 24/7 

 
 

What to expect 
• Two concrete lorries entering and leaving site on 

a 24/7 basis 
 
 

What will we do 
• Hold the lorries on the south side of Wandsworth 

Bridge before they are called to site 
• Unload the concrete within the acoustic shed  
• Tell you if our plans change 
• We will monitor noise levels 
• Best practical means to minimise noise 
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